


 

 

Mulder advised the Department of Labor has been charged with reviewing all licensure boards 
for reduction and elimination of unnecessary barriers to licensure.  HB1111 will require Boards 
to issue a license within 30 days of a completed application.  She advised the Board will need to 
amend the administrative rules to be in compliance with HB1111.  Following discussion, it was 
agreed to have all members review the current administrative rules and send suggested 
changes to the Board office.  The Board office will draft rules for review and forward to Mulder.  
 
Wick and Roe advised they had been contacted regarding an owner of a title plant that was now 
the Register of Deeds in that county.  There were concerns regarding a potential conflict of 
interest.  Mulder advised Wick and Roe to reach out and direct any questions to the County for 
a County Code of Conduct. 
 
The next meeting date is set in conjunction with the South Dakota Land Title Association in 
Aberdeen.  Testing will start at 12:00 p.m. CDT on June 12, 2019.  The business meeting is set 
for June 13, 2019 at 4:00 p.m. CDT.  
 
Burtz made a motion to adjourn.  Wilds seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED by roll call 
vote.  Wick, yes; Wilds, yes; Roe, yes; Burtz, yes.  The meeting adjourned at 3:05 p.m.   
 
        Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

        
        ___________________________ 
        Carol Tellinghuisen 
        Executive Secretary 
        Abstracters Board of Examiners 
 




